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Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Welcome back everyone and happy 2018, we hope it is a good year for you all.  

 

Social Media 

There have been a number of reports into social media use among 8 to 12 year olds. The report found that most 

social media platforms have a minimum age limit of 13, but research shows a growing number of children under 

13 are using social media, with 3 in 4 children aged 10-12 having their own accounts.  Please can you ensure that 

your children do not open an account before the age limit to protect them from the detrimental affects social 

media can have on the young and talk to them about the potential impact.  You may find these links useful: 

https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/490001/Social_Media_Guidance_U

KCCIS_Final_18122015.pdf.pdf   

https://riseabove.org.uk/article/online-stress/ 

 

Gamelan 

Friday last week was an incredibly exciting day for Key Stage 2 children, as they experienced what it is like to use 

and play together, a set of traditional Balinese gamelan instruments. The sounds and sights coming from the studio 

were incredible, as each class produced a full piece of music, whilst playing the range of instruments – what a 

great musical and cultural experience! This day was initially thought-up by Eve and Isla Belsey, who also fund-

raised so that there was no extra cost to the school; thank you so much to these two girls! Thank you also to 

their mother, Ursula, who has been in touch with the school finalising details and to Saj, the gamelan teacher. You 

should find attached a flyer about a gamelan group she runs at Dartington Hall, where the instruments came from, 

should you wish to join in the fun!  You can find out more if you call Saj on 07919 178701 or email 

dartington.gamelan@gmail.com 

 

Measuring the height and weight of children in Reception and Year 6 – Wednesday 17th January 

As you may be aware from the media, the increase in the number of overweight and obese children is a major 

public health concern.  In Devon, our Public Health team wants to have the best possible information on 

children’s health to help us tackle this.  So every year, as part of a national programme, all children in Reception 

year and Year 6 have their height and weight checked and recorded.  Letters have been sent out today and if you 

do not wish your child to take part, please complete the form on the back of the letter and hand in to Rebecca. 

 

Anti Bullying  

Thank you to Mark Allford for the booklets which coincides with our anti bullying week in which we talk about 

what bullying is and it’s affects in our assemblies and in classes and what to do should children be concerned. 
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Exhibition of artwork 

Next week the school will be opening an exhibition of artwork from every class, which will be exhibited at the 

Birdwood House Gallery. The exhibition, which is entitled, Green Spaces, will reflect the importance that the 

natural world has on our health and well-being. The exhibition will run from Friday 19th January until Friday 26th 

January.  

We will need to man the gallery during school hours and so would very much appreciate offers of help from 

parents and families who would be able to offer some time. We are hoping to set up a rota of volunteers who 

could commit to a day and length of time, from one hour onwards. If you are able to help, please contact Rebecca 

Rockett, by telephone, email or in person. All offers of help will be gratefully received.  

 

Christmas performances  

After all the generous donations from everyone who watched all the Christmas shows each class has spent their 

share on the following:- 

Reception - butchers doors and water trays 

Lime Tree Class - sand tray and imaginative play resources made from natural materials 

Banyan Tree Class - large plastic construction bricks 

Willow Tree Class – imaginative play resources  

Kapok Tree Class – Lego 

Ginkgo Tree Class – Wet play games 

Flame Tree Class - games 

Bay – Board games and resources for golden time 

Guava Tree Class – is still being decided as the class would like to look after something living! 

 
Flame Tree Class 

Flame Tree class will be going swimming on Monday 15th January for 5 weeks.  Please remember your children’s 

swimming kit those days.  

 

Praise assembly – Fridays at 2:45 (unless otherwise stated) Families and friends welcome 

26th Jan – Flame Tree Class 

2nd Feb – Banyan tree Class 

Thursday 8th Feb – Acorn unit 

23rd Feb – Bay tree Class 

2nd March – Willow Tree Class 

9th March – Kapok Tree Class 

16th March – Guava Tree Class 

23rd March – Lime Tree Class 

Thursday 29th March – Gingko Tree Class 

 

Kind regards 

 

 

 

 

Hilary Priest 

 



 

 

Gamelan more info 

 

This week years 3, 4 and 5 had a visit from Saj Collyer and the beautiful Balinese Gamelan from Dartington Hall. 

Saj runs a children and adults mixed group where all ages and all levels can learn to play this beautiful set of 

tuned percussion from the island of Bali.  

The group meets only in term times and  sometimes plays in concerts and festivals...last year saw us playing at 

Port Eliot Festival! 

The Family Gamelan Group meets on a Thursday at 4.30-5.30 at Studio 3, Space at Dartington. Classes cost £4 per 

adult £4 for the first child and £3 for subsequent children. This terms starts 11th January. 

Please call Saj on 07919 178701 or email dartington.gamelan@gmail.com for any more info or just turn up! 
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Nourishing Families Taster Workshop 

Intro session offered as part of the TTT Skillshare a Programme 

18th Jan 1-2:30pm REconomy Centre, Totnes 

Cost: free/by donation 

 
 

 

Lost Cat 

 

She is a small, slim tabby called Dotty. 

We live in green and white cottage on 19a Cistern St, at the top of the high street. She is microchipped. 

The went missing Monday night 1st January. 

 

Could you please let us know if you see her. Thanks so much. Amy 07704659998 (Bess yr 5 

and Joseph yr 2 mum) 

 

 



 

 


